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The IQAC, JDMC organized an interactive session on “Gaining Proficiency in Online Admission
Procedures and redressal of student grievances on September 30, 2021. The session started
with a Welcome Address by Dr Shilpa Chaudhary, IQAC Coordinator followed by Introductory
remarks by Prof Swati Pal, Principal, JDMC.

The resource persons for the session were Dr Ruchika Ramakrishnan, Assistant Professor &
Convenor, Admission Grievance Committee (2019-21), Shyam Lal College, University of Delhi &
Member, Central Admission Grievance Committee (2021-22), University of Delhi and Dr
Madhumita Chakraborty, Associate Professor, Zakir Husain College (E), University of Delhi &
Member, Central Admission Grievance Committee (since 2019), University of Delhi.

Dr Ruchika Ramakrishnan began the session by giving hands-on-training on the online
admission procedure to the participants on the DU portal. Each step related to the admission
process was discussed in a detailed manner- receiving applications, document verification,
recommending approval/rejection of application. She also explained the procedure to change
the category of the applicant from the reserved category if he/she fulfils the eligibility as per UR
cutoff. She emphasized on reducing processing time and clearing the applications at the earliest
so that incase of rejection, the candidate should be able to apply in another college in the same
list.

Dr. Madhumita Chakraborty gave a presentation on the admission grievances and discussed
the common issues and their addressal. Dr. Chakraborty cited various case-studies in detail
related to the calculations for best four percentage, deductions and pro-data calculations. She
also described ways to minimize student grievances related to admissions such as writing
details in the “Comment section” and being particularly careful with the best four percentage
calculation.

Both the speakers provided thorough coverage of the admission procedure, calculations and
grievances. Also, throughout the session emphasis was given to read the DU bulletin very
carefully for the eligibility criteria and the admission guidelines.

The presentation by the two resource persons was followed by a question-answer session in
which participants sought answers to queries related to the admission process and grievances.

The webinar ended with Vote of Thanks.



The session was attended by 261.participants-teaching as well as non-teaching staff from
various DU colleges. It was an extremely valuable and informative session on the online
admission procedure and redressal of student grievances.
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